
Hello, my name is Elea Castiglione and I am a sophomore at 
San Diego High School. 

I have grown up in an era where terms like climate change 
and global warming are heard daily. As youth, we are aware 
that our planet is dying. We’ve normalized the melting of 
the polar ice caps, we’re used to hearing about the great 
barrier reefs dying and species going extinct. 

We even forget that the sea levels around our very own 
cities in the United States will rise drastically if we 
don’t change our ways. But this is not normal. It’s not 
normal that an entire generation of people have to grow up 
with the imminent threat of climate change looming in our 
future. Not when our government has been aware of this 
problem for 50 years, and we know how to solve it. 

We are done waiting for politicians to make change, so we 
are taking a stand. At San Diego High School, we have had 
great success in the past year with our climate walkout and 
other walkouts, including one to protest abortion bans. 
This is because we have worked in collaboration with our 
school’s administration and the police department, allowing 
us to safely walkout of school and exercise our right to 
protest. 

I strongly urge students at other schools to take action, 
and make your voices heard. If we can do it, so can you. 

But this is not a battle that students have to fight alone. 
In order to make real, substantial change in our 
communities, we need the support of our teachers, our 
principals and the school board. This is a matter of utmost 
urgency — literally determining whether we are being left 
with a planet we can actually live on. 

I implore board members to support this resolution, to show 
their commitment to lifting youth voices and giving us a 
platform to be leaders, advocates and change-makers.  

This the moment in time where we must decide which side of 
history we to be on. By supporting us in our calls for 
change, you’re choosing to be on the side that valued the 
voices of the world’s youth. 


